#### Yeo Ward Newsletter – October 2025

### **Autumn in Yeo Ward**

October brings another wave of council business following a quieter summer. With the State of the District Debate concluded, attention shifts to housing, planning, and local government reform.

# **Community Safety**

Mid Devon District Council is collaborating with Devon County Council to review security for leisure centres and car parks in the light of recent incidents.

## **Planning & Development**

- We are moving from evidence-gathering to consultation: over the coming months, draft options for **Plan Mid Devon** will be published for public feedback.
- The Council is continuing to push for progress on **Junction 28 improvements**, a major transport priority for Yeo Ward.

### **Green Initiatives**

- Later this autumn, new recycling trials (e.g. nappies, sanitary products) are planned following the success of the "pots & pans" trial.
- The roll-out of EV charging points across Mid Devon continues, alongside further tree-planting and habitat projects for increased biodiversity.

### **Dates for Your Diary**

- Remembrance Sunday & Parade Sunday 9 November 2025 (10:45 am) at the Crediton & Hamlets War Memorial (Union Road).
- There is a **two-minute silence at 11:00 am**, followed by wreath laying and a short service (led by Rev. Tregenza)
- Armistice Day (Tuesday, 11 November 2025) will see a brief ceremony at the War Memorial (10:00–12:00) for local residents to pay respects.
  crediton.gov.uk

Cllr Sandy Chenore Vice Chair of Mid Devon District Council schenore@middevon.gov.uk